EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES: 2.3.05

05.6
Chairing of Appeals Panels (Min 04.202)


At its December meeting the Committee had received a report arising from the review of examinations and had discussed the composition of Appeals Panels.  It had noted that when the appeals procedures were first devised it was University policy that only Deans should chair Boards of Examiners.  Procedures expected the chair of the Board of Examiners to chair the subsequent Appeal Panels, which were reviews of the original decisions in the light of additional information about extenuating circumstances not previously made know to the Board.  

The Committee had agreed to consider University policy further, in the light of any guidance given by the QAA in the relevant section of the Code of Practice.  It was noted that no specific guidance at this level of detail was offered.

The Committee considered two options: to revise procedures to allow Deans/Associate Deans and Heads/Associate Heads of Schools (not associated with course/student) to chair Appeals Panels or to require the same person to chair the Board of Examiners and Appeals Panels.

The Committee also discussed the question of whether existing or only new evidence should be considered by Appeals Panels.  Whilst Regulations and the Appeals Procedures indicated that a candidate may appeal against a decision on academic progress on the basis of evidence of extenuating circumstances which was not known to the Board at the time the original decision was made, section B paragraphs 13 and 14 of the Student Appeal (SA1) form asked the Faculty for information in relation to the previous evidence and whether the Board had made allowances for the extenuating circumstances in reaching its decision.  Members considered that this suggested that the existing evidence might be re-considered by the Appeals Panel.  It was thought that, if a student was alleging that previously submitted evidence had not been considered, then this should properly follow the SA2 appeal route.


AGREED:

i) that, the Appeals Procedures be revised to allow Deans/Associate Deans and Heads/Associate Heads of School to chair Appeals Panels;

ii) that the wording of the SA1 form be revised to ensure that only new evidence, not previously known to the Board of Examiners, is considered by the Appeals Panel.

